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Welcome to the next edition of The Prattle. It is somewhat
slimmer than usual as a lot of the village’s regular classes and
activities are on hold due to the current lockdown.

However, there are alternatives if you look for them - the
articles on Page 8 & 9 describe two perfect examples. So,
dear readers, why not tell us what is keeping you sane and
active through this pandemic? Send an email to

haltonprattle@btinternet.com and share your on-line alter-
natives!

Jan & Dave

CONTACT DETAILS FOR THE PRATTLE

WHAT’S ON INFO, ARTICLES & LETTERS TO THE EDITORS, JAN & DAVE,
by email to: haltonprattle@btinternet.com

ADVERTISING COPY & ENQUIRIES to HELEN: email
haltonprattle@btinternet.com or tel 812679

DISTRIBUTION & GENERAL ENQUIRIES: CAROL on 811444
TREASURER: BRIAN ON 811444

DEADLINES for Apr/May 2021 Advertising Rates:

Copy: Wed 10th Mar 2021 Box Ad: £10
Adverts:  Wed 10th Mar 2021 Double Box Ad: £20
Delivery:  Fri 2nd Apr 2021 Classified Ad: £1 - 20 words

<

All adverts are published in good faith.
The Editorial team can offer no guarantees as to the quality of services advertised.
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THE CHURCHES OF HALTON-WITH-AUGHTON

ST. WILFRID’S, HALTON
RECTOR Rev’d Susan Seed

The Vicarage, 2 Summerfield Drive,
Slyne-with-Hest, Lancaster LA2 6AQ
Tel: 01524 822128
e: revsusan.seed@btinternet.com

THE UNITED REFORMED CHURCH

Minister - currently vacant
All services start at 10:00 am
unless otherwise stated.
Bookings Barbara Wilkinson 811862

All service times are provisional. It is high-

Services

ly likely that the number of services held There are currently no services at Halton

in the church building will be reduced or
suspended. Please check the church web-
sites for up to date information:

St Wilfrid's: www.achurchnearyou.com/
church/11641/

St Saviour's: www.achurchnearyou.com/
church/11636/

We will be continuing to livestream our 10
am Sunday Services and Tuesday Morn-
ing prayer service, even when the build-

ings are closed, onto 'St Wilfrid's Church X

of England' Facebook page.

Services in February

7 10:00am Family Communion

9 9:00am Morning prayer

14 8:00 am Holy Communion
10:00 am  Family Worship

16 9:00 am Morning prayer

21 10:00 am Family Communion
6:00 pm  Cafe Church (Zoom)

23 9:00 am Morning prayer

28 10:00 am Family Communion

Services in March

2 9:00am Morning prayer

7 8:00am Holy Communion
10:00 am Family Worship

9 9:00am Morning prayer

14 10:00 am Family Communion

16 9:00 am Morning prayer

United Reformed Church, but please watch
out for updates on our website and the no-
tice board outside church.

For the time being Sunday morning services
are available online via Zoom.

See the main URC news for details:
http://www.nlancsurc.org.uk/halton/

21 10:00 am

6:00 pm
23 9:00 am
8 10:00 am
30 9:00 am

Family Communion
Cafe Church (Zoom)
Morning prayer
Family Communion
Morning prayer

ST SAVIOUR'S AUGHTON
Services in February

14 11:30am Holy Communion
28 11:30am Morning Prayer

Services in March
14 11:30am Holy Communion
28 11:30am Morning prayer

From The Registers

Funerals

30th November — Sheila Foster
3rd December — Eric Redfearn

Services are live streamed onto Facebook as
follows:

Sunday 10 am — Morning Service: 2nd and 4th
Sundays St Wilfrid's, 1st and 3rd Sundays St
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Sunday 10 am — Morning Service: 2nd 6:45pm.  For information go to
and 4th Sundays St, Wilfrid's; 1st and 3rd Www.valleychurch.eu/Lancaster or fol-
Sundays, St Luke's Slyne. low us on twitter, instagram
Cafe Church — 3rd Sunday, 6:30 pm on @valley_lanc and Facebook at Valley
Zoom. Email revsusan.seed@btinternet Church Lancaster.

for the link.

Monday, Wednesday, Friday - 7:30 pm: UNITED REFORMED CHURCH
Evening Prayer, St Luke's SERVICES

Tuesday — 9am: Morning Prayer, St Wil-\we are not currently holding physical
frid's services at Halton URC.

Wednesday — 9am: Morning Prayer, St synday morning services continue on
Luke's. Zoom. Please see the main news listing.
The services will be shared onto all the \watch the web site and our church noti-
Benefice Facebook pages and the Sun- cepoard for updates on our future re-

day service is also available on YouTube — gpening. http://nlancsurc.org.uk/halton
search: 'St Lukes Church Slyne with Hest’ NEW MINISTER

We have good news on the appointment
ST. JOSEPH'S R.C. CHURCH of our new minister!
Saturday Vigil at 6:30 pm, Sunday Mass Rev. John Gordon will join to serve along-
throughout the year at 10:00am. side Rev. Irene John in our North Lanca-
Sunday Mass is streamed on our Face- shire partnership of seven churches. He
book page - visit https://stjosephs will be moving to the area to take up the
lancaster.co.uk/ for more information.  role, and we are really looking forward
Clergy: Fr Philip Conner, to offering him the warmest of wel-

Deacon Stephen Pendlebury, comes soon.
St. Joseph's Church ALTERNATIVE WORSHIP AND
Slyne Road, SUPPORT

Lancaster, LA1 2HU
Tel: 01524 32493

Our building may be closed for physical
services or events for the time being, but
our church continues to be here in

VALLEY CHURCH LANCASTER Halton when it is needed. If you require

Valley is one church across many loca- prayer, or ministerial support, please do

tions and we have the privilege of ex-
tending the vision of creating a home to
empower a new generation, with an Ex-
tension Service in Lancaster.

Due to current restrictions on gatherings,
Valley Church has moved online! Join us
every Sunday at 10:30am, 4:30pm &

3

get in touch with the Church secretary,
Barbara Wilkinson. Sunday morning wor-
ship continues on Zoom. For information
on the Zoom services, or for a printed
weekly service sheet, please contact Bar-
bara  Wilkinson on 811862 or
barbarastandenjones@hotmail.com.



Keep an eye on our web site, and the
noticeboard outside church, for future
updates.
http://nlancsurc.org.uk/halton

ST WILFRID'S HALTON AND ST
SAVIOUR, AUGHTON

Bible Study and Discussion Group
2nd and 4th Thursdays 7:30 pm
on Zoom
This is a friendly group and
everyone is welcome.
Please email
revsusan.seed@btinternet.com
for the link.

CHILDREN AND YOUNG PEOPLE

There are many resources available
for children and young people on the
Blackburn Diocese website:
bdeducation.org.uk. .

Lime Tree Properties

Painting & Decorating
Kitchens, Bedrooms & Bathrooms
Refurbishments & Renovations

Property maintenance

Call. 01524 812 000 or 07733 93 95 95
Visit. limetree.properties
Email. info@limetree.properties
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MINISTER’S THOUGHT

BUILD BACK BETTER

Our lives are often described as a jour-
ney and sometimes, as in the year 2020,
we end up in unexpected places. This
time last year none of us could have
predicted what was to come and that
our lives would be turned upside down
by the Coronavirus pandemic. When we
find ourselves in these unexpected situa-
tions, although they may be uncomforta-
ble, and even painful, we are changed by
our experiences and will often learn
from them.

Over the last month churches have been
marking the season of Epiphany when
we remember the journey of the Magi,
or 'wise men'. They decided to leave
their homes to follow a star to find a
child, who had been born king of the
Jews. Their journey would have been
long and hard. They go to Herod's palace,
the obvious place to find a new king, but
instead they find Jesus in an unexpected
place, an ordinary humble home in Beth-
lehem. Here they are able to give their
gifts to the child Jesus and they are great-
ly blessed, being 'overwhelmed with joy'.
They are changed by their encounter and,
having been warned in a dream not to
return to Herod, they go home by a dif-
ferent route.

There are important lessons we can
learn from this story which we can re-
flect on as we look back over 2020 and
look forward to the future:



1 - The wise men didn't travel alone. The
wise men would have supported each
other, encouraging each other when the
journey got tough. During 2020 we saw
many examples of people supporting and
encouraging others through things like
the weekly 'clap for the NHS'. We all
know the importance of having people
around us when we are struggling and
going through difficult times, and each
one of us can continue to try and offer
help to others. Sometimes something as
simple as making a phone call to some-
one who we think may be feeling lonely,
can make a world of difference to them.

2 - The wise men's journey was one of
faith which led to a great reward. Al-
though the wise men were guided by a
star, their journey was very much a jour-
ney of faith. They didn't know how long
their journey would last or where their
final destination would be. Their journey
was bold and courageous; it was one of
searching and questioning, of pain and
joy, of fear and hope. Our journey
through 2020 has been very similar, and
as we go forward into 2021 there is still
much uncertainty and anxiety, but we
can now start to look forward with hope
to a better future due to the develop-
ment of the new vaccines.

3 - The wise men were changed by their
experiences. The wise men are warned in
a dream not to return to Herod, so they
went home by a different route. We
don't know what happened to the wise
men after they returned home, but we
do know that they were changed by their
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experience of meeting with Jesus. As
we go forward into 2021, our experienc-
es during 2020 have taught us much.
We have become much more aware of
the importance of our families and
friends and of the value of our key work-
ers. There are many things which we
took for granted in the past which |
expect we will really appreciate in the
future, such as the freedom to travel
and to take part in social activities. We
saw positive effects on our environ-
ment as more of us worked from home.
We have also become more aware of
those in need in our local communities
and put in place our village collections
for the Morecambe Food bank.

There is much talk of looking forward to
returning to 'normal’. However, in the
rush to return to 'normal' we must take
time to consider which parts of normal
are worth rushing back to. We all need
to journey on together, encouraging
one another, and looking forward with
hope. We can ask God to help us to
learn from our experiences during 2020
and to have the strength to act upon
what we have learnt to build a better
future.

Revd Susan Seed
Rector of St Wilfrid's Halton and
St Saviour's Aughton




We don't just do
you know - ask us about

and have
a brew while you wait.

[@iOMHD

Ask a member of staff for more details

HiQ Lime Tree

High Road, Halton, LA2 6PS

01524 811063 ®
Open: I

Mon-Fri: 8.30 - 17.30
Saturdays: 8.30 - 12.30 Fast fit you can be sure of




VILLAGE NEWS

HALTON GARDENING GROUP

As spring approaches small shoots are
appearing in the tubs, planters, terrace
and grounds tended by this active group.
It heralds the start of new life and hope,
promising a glorious display of narcissi,
muscari, tulips and other spring flowers
in the early months of 2021.

The group are going to be very busy in
2021/22 refurbishing the Memorial Gar-
den on the corner of Church Brow and
Foundry Lane, with support from the Par-
ish Council, contractors and any other
willing volunteers. Over £2000 has al-
ready been raised from grants and last
year's plant sale to help with the restora-
tion. Further fundraising applications are
being made alongside plans for our next
Plant Sale on Saturday May 22nd 2021.
This ambitious project has captured the
imagination of our members and sup-
porters; however, there is a great deal of
work to do and any additional help will

be greatly appreciated. Obviously, the
COVID-19 lockdown restrictions will im-
pact our ability to progress as quickly as
we would have liked, but some work
can be commenced with the help of
contractors.

We are hoping to remove and reduce
overgrown and overhanging shrubs in
the three border beds and replant with
a more suitable selection of plants and
flowers, which reflect the era during
which the garden was built and are sen-
sitive to its purpose as a Memorial
space. Working with the existing large
cherry tree and some remaining shrubs,
the new planting will provide year
round interest and colour, with respect
for wildlife. As funds grow we intend to
provide more seating and a structural
central focal point with plants. We ex-
pect it will take us until summer 2022 to
complete.

APPROACHING RETIREMENT?

B Do you understand all your pension income and cash options?
B How will you decide on the right choices for you and your family?

Experienced and local Independent Financial Adviser, James Larton, can
guide you up to and into retirement with Truly Independent Financial Advice

I
aa

L™ is

For a Free initial meeting to discuss your financial future:
Call: 07759158 924

Email: James.Larton@trulyonline.co.uk

Visit: wwwe.trulyifa.co.uk

[Tuly Inde

ncial Advice

TRU LY%%

INDEPENDENT

pendent Fina

by the Financial Conduct Authority. Comparry Narme: Truly Inde-
pundunt Ltd. Company Reg No: smﬁrm Company registered in Scotland. Principal Office and Comespondence Address:
Atlantic House, Parkhouse, Carlisle CA3 OLJ. Registered Office: Forsyth House, 93 George Stlvvl Edinburgh EH2 3ES.
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This will provide an interesting fore-
ground to the historic Motte and Bailey
behind and complement any heritage
conservation and promotion in the future.
If you are interested in helping or joining
our group, please get in touch with Anne
Snowden, Secretary HGG, by email:
haltongardeninggroup@gmail.com or
on 07523 182617.

Monica Williams Chair HGG

LANCASTER SINGERS

Lancaster Singers have been rehearsing
for months on our virtual platform. Our
Director, Duncan Lloyd, has been working
tirelessly to produce new material and to
record the 'click track' accompaniments
to which we sing.

We'll be starting on a new collection of
songs and pieces in January and planning
for live performances when possible. Our
stance is to be eternally optimistic.
Would you like to join us online? Prospec-
tive new members are always welcome
to join the virtual rehearsals — please
contact Sarah Jackson on 07929 031 466
or email welcome@Iancastersingers.org
for more details. Our usual ‘light-touch’
auditions will resume when we eventual-
ly get back together.

Lancaster Singers would like to extend
warmest thanks to its Members, Friends
and Supporters who remain resilient and
positive during these challenging times.

Chris Haughton, Chairman
chair@lancastersingers.org

Stewart Cross L

Joinery
(Est: 1984)

Loft & Garage Conversions,
Staircases, Windows and Kitchens

Tel: 01524 811283

DID YOU KNOW???

Saint Valentine is not only
the patron saint of lovers,
but also the patron saint
of beekeepers and epilep-
tics.

4
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Valentine’s Day, February 14th, was origi-
nally a pagan fertility festival.

Both Chaucer and Shakespeare referred
to St Valentine in their works

Charles, Duke of Orleans, sent the oldest
known Valentine, dating back to 1415, to
his wife while he was imprisoned in the
Tower of London.

The tradition of giving flowers to loved
ones on Valentine's Day originated in the
17th century. The most traditional type
for Valentine's Day became the rose be-
cause of it's association with the Greek
goddess of love, Aphrodite.



COPING IN LOCKDOWN!

OUR HOBBY HAS KEPT US SANE
DURING THE PANDEMIC

We are modern square dancers, totally
hooked on our hobby, which enables us
to socialise, meet new people and, of
course, dance. Square dancing has no
footwork so appeals to those with two
left feet. Although danced in couplesin a
square of 8, you do not need a partner to
attend. There is a huge variety of music
played and although, like anything new,
it takes some time to learn, even total
beginners will be enjoying dancing on
the first night. Think of a Ceilidh but
done in squares. That’s the first night.
Each week you learn a little more, then
the fun really takes off.

Itis a world-wide hobby, called in English
wherever you are. For some reason it is
not as widely known as Line Dancing or
Sequence Dancing. It is particularly good
for the brain and it’s not repetitive like
almost all other forms of dance.

We, personally, normally danced 4 times
a week, pre-pandemic, and travelled
around the country or abroad about 10
times a year for weekend events.

Of course the pandemic squashed all
that when everything closed. BUT
Square dancers are a resilient lot. We
discovered Zoom. Gradually, since last
March Square dance callers from various
parts of the world have been putting on
dance sessions on Zoom. We have taken
over our dining room as a dance floor

with some markings to help us with the
6 other people who are now not there
(the ‘phantoms’). We dance in the com-
fort of our own homes, no travelling, no
costs, to callers from Britain, America,
Canada, Germany, Sweden, Australia
plus more.

Sometimes there are over 80 devices
joined on Zoom. Dancers from all over
America, Canada and Europe including
even China, Japan, Poland, Australia,
Russia. We have joined in some world-
wide charity dances which have included
dozens of different callers at the event
lasting for 6hrs and more.

It was very hard at first to imagine the
other 6 phantoms, but, after practice, it
has become easier, making us able to
continue dancing and keeping fit whilst
meeting and making even more new
friends, now, from all over the world.
We now dance 7 days a week, some-
times 3 times in one day, at usually 1 to
2 hrs sessions. Without our dancing we
would have gone stir crazy. Isn’t technol-
ogy fantastic?

Eventually we will be able to physically
restart the clubs in our local halls, then
we can invite you all to come along and
join in the fun and friendship of Social &
Modern Square Dance. | will tell you a
little more about our favourite hobby
another time.

Carol Holman



Halton Social Club

8 Low Road
Opening Times
NO IDEA - if the outside light is on we are open

Or email haltonsocialclub@gmail.com Tel 811858

Boddingtons beer £2.70 per pint for members, a little more for non-members
Coors lager £3.00 per pint
Membership £10.00 per year
Free snooker light Thursday
Sky & BT Sport

Non-members welcome. Why not pop in and have a look?
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TORRISHOLME CRICKET CLUB UPDATE

www.torrisholmecc.co.uk

The normal winter activities at the club players before the season. Existing players
have been limited by the pandemic re- will be contacted about practice and regis-
strictions. Since Christmas we are una- tration when we have some clarity about
ble to do very much at the club beyond when and how we can proceed.

security and protection from the weath- Some minor maintenance work was con-
er. We will not be able to run indoor ducted over Christmas with several dam-
nets as no local facilities are open to aged chairs repaired with the help of a
outside organisations so we plan to skilled volunteer from Halton and we are
open our own excellent outdoor facility anticipating the delivery of our new rotary
as soon as the weather and Covid re- tractor in the next few weeks. Once the
strictions allow. ground dries out a little we can proceed
The usual spring round of Cricket As- with the re-development of our score box
semblies at local schools will not be with a smart new electronic scoreboard
taking place, but the schools have been due for installation pre-season. It looks
provided with a flyer and it is hoped like Senior and Junior AGMs will need to
that they will circulate to parents and be held remotely but the club has again
this will generate an influx of young added another team. We intend to enter

Out of the Woods

www.outofthewoods.uk.com

Crafted for the Soul
Unit 4, Mill Lane, Halton, & '
Lancaster, LA2 6ND, England. ©
e-mail: ralph@outofthewoods.uk.com

Design, manufacture and fitting service

* Full Kitchens * Replacement Kitchen Doors

* Wardrobes * Libraries and Book Shelves

* Finely Crafted Furniture * New Timber and Laminate Floors

Contemporary or traditional. Fitted or freestanding.
Sustainably sourced timbers. Non-toxic finishes.
All Price Ranges

30 years of fine furniture and design experience servicing the local community
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two Sunday Xls in 2021 alongside two

Saturday and one T20 Mid Week senior
team. The additional Sunday team will awson
provide opportunities for senior players

not selected for Saturdays and juniors LANDSCAPE AND

who cannot play on Saturdays due to

school cricket, as well as younger players muE MASONRY SPECIAI'Im
being introduced to senior cricket in a

competitive but relatively comfortable STONEWORK

environment.

We plan to enter 9 junior teams in vari- LANDSCAPING

ous competitions, including our success-
ful girls team. The youngest age group is

Under 9 but some players are significant- DRIVEWAYS
ly younger and we also plan to run All

Stars for 5 to 8 year olds who have little GROUNDWORKS

or no experience of cricket. If you have

played before we suggest you join the MM DIGGER I‘]IRE

club rather than All Stars. All Stars is run

centrally by the ECB and must be booked . . .
Yoy For a friendly, local, reliable service

on line.

The club is currently providing players to picuse call fﬂ?‘ a quote
many of the boys and girls age group

squads at Lancashire and Cumbria level 07919566570
so there is a pathway for outstanding or

talent as well as a friendly, fun environ- 07881464856

ment and a busy social calendar (in a

normal season), for all players, parents,
supporters and volunteers. Should you
or your child be interested in being in-
volved at the club as a player, volunteer,
coach, sponsor or supporter please con- verts and articles rests with the

tact Junior. Chair and Welfare Officer advertiser/author and no responsibility
Mark  Drinkall  on . can be taken by the Prattle editorial.
07738252449 or by Every effort has been made to acknowl-

email . on edge copyright holders and all rights
drinks@torrisholmecc. III recognised. However, if we have omit-

The articles in The Prattle are provided
by our readers and do not necessarily
reflect the views of the Editorial Team.
Responsibility for the accuracy of ad-

co.uk ted to credit a particular source, we will
be happy to correct the oversight.
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for 24 Caton Primary School

" 01524 770 104

“Children develop inquisitive minds and a thirst for knuwledge

IIIIIIIII

Slyne-with-Hest Memorial Hall .
%

01524 874 331 pies

“Children are highly motivated and excited to join in.”
(eisted Dciaber 2078

Infinity Pre-School
offers amazing places
where children play,

\, learn and grow.
| . .f": ﬁl.'l /\ 3I. ¥
LE e ful?
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THE CENTRE

@ HALTON

Halton Community Association Charity No. 115206

www.haltoncentre.org / Information 811316 / Hall/Room hire 811444/
info@haltoncentre.org

NEWS & INFO - See more details/info
on our website.

Hall or Room Hire: ring Carol 01524
811444 Bookings@haltoncentre.org All
other info: Events tickets — TicketSource
or Coffee Shop or ring office 01524
811316 or email info@haltoncentre.org.
This is not the way we all hoped 2021
would start. We were all hoping that
there would be some semblance of nor-
mality, albeit perhaps a new normal, but
of course, here we are in lockdown again,
very similar as last year at the very begin-
ning. As | write this in January, The Cen-
tre is closed apart from the preschool,
Kids Club & the weekly lockdown baby
café. Everything else is not allowed to
take place following government guide-
lines.

Sadly at the moment we do not have any
idea when we may resume anything else.

Picking up on snippets from the news, it
is probably not until at least late Febru-
ary. Watch our monthly email bulletins
for news.

At the moment we are NOT taking any
advance bookings for parties.

The ‘Changing Spaces’ room and new
toilet facilities within the old toilet &
changing room block is now totally com-
pleted and in use. Official opening will
be once Covid 19 is under control and
we can open our door again.

Like many small businesses we are strug-
gling financially with income not cover-
ing our expenditure. We had put aside
contingency money for a rainy day. It's
raining cats and dogs at the moment
and we are using it up fast.

Please consider supporting your Com-
munity Centre by donating something,
however small, to help us to continue to

LUNE VALLEY PHYSIOTHERAPY

35+ years experience.

Specialist interest in people with scarring from

surgery, accidents & radiotherapy.

leahthephysio.co.uk 07934 785 797
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AUGHTON ROAD
BOARDING KENNELS
And Doggy Day Care
‘Individual care and attention

Jfor your dog’
‘Spacious kennels in rural location’

Contact Helen on
07766446272
Helen.burrow@hotmail.com
www.aughtonroadkennels.co.uk

High Snab Farm, Gressingham, Lancaster, LA2 8LS

provide the facilities for you, while we
are unable to trade normally or have any
fundraising events ourselves during the
pandemic.

We can’t wait to be able to invite you all
to a celebration for our very prestigious
Queen’s Award For Volunteering and to
show off our state of the art changing
spaces.

We are beginning to put a plan together
for a BIG party to bring the village back

The Centre. We are a small bunch of
volunteers so the more people who join
in to help the better the event will be.
Obviously we have no dates but it takes
time to plan these big events and we
want to be ready for when we can roll
out the carpet.

Ring and leave a message 01524
811316. Messages are picked up regu-
larly during the lockdown.

GENERAL & COVID PRECAUTIONS:
Everyone MUST wear a mask and sani-
tise their hands before entering the
building

The Centre is working as two separate
areas, downstairs and upstairs, with no
contamination between the two.
Access to the hall is via the front ramp,
not the steps, providing a one way sys-
tem by exiting a different door.

The downstairs toilets are ONLY avail-
able to the group who are hiring the
hall and no one else. The lift is out of

together, where all of The Centre’s
groups, village activities and local busi-
nesses can remind everyone what is go-
ing to be on offer again in, and around,
our vibrant village. The Centre, and | am
sure everyone else, will want to cele-
brate getting this awful pandemic under
control. We are thinking probably
July/Aug but, of course, that depends on
the vaccine rollout and everyone sticking
to the rules to keep us all safe before-
hand.

If there is anyone out there that would
like to join in with the planning, contact

MARK WATSON
HOME & GARDEN
MAINTENANCE
Digging, fencing, hedge
trimming, mowing, paving,
planting, power washing
spraying, strimming,
07759680938 turfing, gutters cleared

07759680943 | £+ insulating, pointing,

Low Bentham rendering, painting

015242
62038

No job too small, reasona-
ble rates, estimates given.
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Halr

Tel: 01524 811392
161 High Road, Halton

OPENING TIMES - TUE to SAT, 9 - 5
Card Payments Available
REDUCTION DAYS FOR SENIORS - GENTS - CHILDREN

use and the stairs to be used by staff
only.

There will be a time space for cleaning
between one group leaving and anoth-
er entering.

The upstairs toilet is currently closed to
the public.

All groups have been provided with the
Covid 19 safety rules and regulations of
the premises.

The Centre staff will ensure wherever
possible that all people who enter the

premises comply.

Every effort has been made by our staff
to safeguard those who use our facilities.
Those who attend the outside spaces
should comply with social distancing
while visiting our premises.

NEW SESSIONS, SESSION NEWS &
CHANGES

Preschool & Kids Club — will continue as
previously;

Lockdown Baby Café — runs every Tues-
day. Pre-booked places only;

All other sessions at The Centre, whether
inside or outside, have been cancelled
for an indefinite period.

If a session is not mentioned - see
What'’s on page.

For more information — contacts for all
sessions normally at The Centre are in
What'’s On pages.

FORTHCOMING PUBLIC EVENTS @
THE CENTRE ring 811316 for more info.
Polling Station — Thursday 6th May 2021
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Outside Garden & Plant Sale Sat 22
May 2021 — Ann 811684

COFFEE SHOP HOURS

The Coffee shop is CLOSED to the public
at the moment due to Covid 19 guide-
lines.

Visit the Centre @ Halton’s website
https://www.haltoncentre.org

General Information: Office 811316 or
Email — info@haltoncentre.org

Centre Manager: Maureen Richardson:
811316. Email, or pop in one afternoon.
Hall or Room Hire: Carol Holman email
bookings@haltoncentre.org or 811444
Facebook page: The Centre’s active Fa-
cebook page announces events & activ-
ities. Keep up to date & ‘like’ the page.

https://www.facebook.com/HaltonCen
tre

Any queries to Publicity & Marketing
Officer, Janet Theobald, or to receive
regular Centre information newsletter,
sign up at the bottom of our home page
www.haltoncentre.org

- Ford Authorised
Repairer

- Nearly New &
Used Car Sales

- Full Range of
Vehicle Repairs

- Insurance Body

Lancaster Road
Caton

Lancaster LA2
9QJ

Tel: 01524 770321

www.stationgara

Repairs gecaton.co.uk
-M.O.T. Testing  gales@stationgar
- Fuel Sales agecaton.co.uk

&ZZD | ForD SERVICE

The ‘What’s On’ pages in the Prattle list
all regular clubs, groups, classes and
contacts held at the Centre, or pick up
individual information fliers from the
Foyers at the Centre.

All the above was correct at the time of
writing. Covid 19 regulations may have
changed when you read this.

Carol Holman -
Bookings

é’ Registered Member of
l The Society of Homeopaths

COMPLETE HOMEOPATHY DAWN KEYSE RSHom

Over 20 years as a qualified homeopath facilitating increased health and well-being.
All of the medicines are sourced from natural substances

Flexible appointments including evenings.
I am a fully qualified and insured practitioner
SAFE NATURAL NON-ADDICTIVE EFFECTIVE
Dacrelands Clinic LA1 2DU 07515 426670 dawnkeyse@gmail.com
www.completehomeopathy.biz

SIGN UP FOR MY NEW SEASONAL NEWSLETTER
(digital) with hot health tips and mini case histories.
Simply drop me your email. It will be good to hear from you.

" Ethical g8
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WHAT’S ON IN HALTON-WITH-AUGHTON?

All events are at The Centre @ Halton unless specified otherwise

AUGHTON VILLAGE HALL: BOOKINGS 07980 573805 or tim.4230@gmail.com

THE CENTRE @ HALTON: HALL/ROOM HIRE 811444 or info@haltoncentre.org

AT THE TIME OF GOING TO PRESS
ALMOST NONE OF THESE EVENTS ARE
TAKING PLACE - PLEASE CHECK!

WEEKLY EVENTS

Weekdays Mon - Fri:

Kids Club: 7:30-9am, 3:15-5:45pm, Donna
07855 326670

Pre-school: 9:30-2:45pm daily, Louise
811811

Mondays:

Outdoor Circuits: 6-7pm 811316

Lune Valley Voices: 6:45-8:45pm Sian
Phillips 07803 955658 will resume asap
Meditation Group: 7-8:30pm 811013 for
location

American Square Dancing: 7:30-10pm
Brian 811444 will resume asap

5-a-side: 8-9pm Andrew 074434 26458

Tuesdays:

Lockdown Baby Café: 1011 10-11am By ap-
pointment only 811316

Knit ‘n’ Natter, Crafts & Chatter Café: 2-
4:30pm free Lyn 811694 M1

Beavers: 5:30-6:30 07960 942082 Scout
Hut

Taekwondo: 6:15--7:15pm Mick
07985125530

Cub Scouts: 6:45-8pm term time Scout Hut
HQ 811778

Reeder Dance: 7:30-9:30pm Latin American
07778 919689 to book a place

Quiz Night: The Greyhound 812054

Wednesdays:
Walking Football: 10-11:30am on Field £3.
John 01524 418753

Winter Games Café: 2pm; to book a place
Anne 811052

Pilates: 6:15-7:15 07799068191

Scouts: 6:45-8:30pm 811360 Scout Hut
Walking Netball: 7-8pm on MUGA, when
inside 7:30-8:30. £4 811316

Thursdays:

Circuits: 9.20-9:50am Kate Hill
07793970435 Aughton Village Hall

Pilates: 10-10:45am Kate Hill 07793970435
Aughton Village Hall

Samba Espirito (Drumming): 6:30-9:30pm
Karen 07711 262288

Carpet Bowls: 7:30pm Aughton Hall, Tim
07980 573805. Closed during Covid restric-
tions

Evenings Sun - Thur

Meditative Evening Prayer: 7:30pm term
time 888588 Lunesdale Community 78
Beech Rd

Saturdays:
Live Entertainment: 8:30 onwards, The
Greyhound 812054

Sundays:
Valley Church: 10am Chrissie 07428
165505

FOOTBALL

Halton Jnr Football Club

Damian 07850 913051

Saturday 9:30-11:30; 3-6 yr olds
Sunday 10-2; 7-14yr olds

(times depending on fixtures)

Contact secretary@haltonjuniorsfc.com
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FORTNIGHTLY EVENTS

Tuesdays: Lunesdale Camera Club: URC
7:30pm 720601

Fridays: Memory Café: 11am—12:30pm;
by appointment Rita 07979715041

55’s Luncheon Club Café: 10am-12:30pm;
by appointment 811316

MONTHLY EVENTS
MONDAYS:

2nd Mon: Halton Reading Group: 9:30-
10:30am 07894 247710

TUESDAYS:

1st Tues: B4RN Progress Meeting:7:30pm
3rd Tues: Gardening Group: 9:30—
10:30am M1 (exc Aug) Chair Monica Wil-
liams. 811068. Email:

monsyd1947 @gmail.com

WEDNESDAYS:

1st Wed: HCA meeting: 7:30pm 811316
2nd Wed: Parish Council Meeting: 7:15pm
(except August) The Centre 07810 356929

3rd Wed: WI: School 6:45pm Jane 812702.
closed at this time

Last Wed: Halton with Aughton Heritage
Group, 7:30 @ URC. Email Haltonwith
aughtonheritagegroup@gmail.com

THURSDAYS:

4th Thurs: Lune Valley Social Activities
Group Dominoes night: URC Hall, 7pm.
George 07772 014496

FRIDAYS:

1st Fri: Hospice Friends Coffee Morning:
9:30-11:30 The Courtyard Café at St John’s
Hospice

ADVANCE DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
May 2021

Thur 6 Polling Day, The Centre

Sat 22 Outside Garden Plant Sale, The
Centre

The situation may have changed so
check with the organiser for the latest
information!

Care & Commitment for your Peace of Mind

1 Station Road

HORNBY

T: 015242 22288

E: info@hornbydaynursery.co.uk

Ofsted have rated us Outstanding in all areas

Qualified staff who positively enjoy working with children
30 hours free childcare for eligible 3 & 4 year olds

15 hours free childcare for eligible 2 year olds also offered
Dedicated Baby & Toddler facilities

Home cooked meals with special diets catered for

Holiday club available during all school holidays

Looking for childcare?
Call Danielle Brown to discuss your individual requirements or to arrange a visit.
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THE PRATTLE QUIZ No 42

1. Earning the nicknames ‘King of the Kippax’ and ‘Nijinsky’ this former Manchester
City and England midfielder died in early January; what was his name?

2. Grandmother Margaret Keenan became the first person in the UK to do what in
December 20207?

3. The Ludendorff railway bridge across the river Rhine was one of the key crossing
points for the Allied armies during WW2, a 1969 film being made about its
capture.. What was the name of that film?

4. Which former Squeeze pianist hosts the annual New Year Hootenanny on BBC
each year?

5. Introduced by Microsoft to replace Skype, what is the name of the information
sharing and remote conferencing programme which has proved invaluable to
many people during the Covid crisis?

6. Former Love Island contestant Zara Holland and her boyfriend tried to flee which

Caribbean island after he was found to have Covid and ordered to isolate?

Helicopters were first employed to support combat troops during which conflict?

Who announced in early 2021 that she will step down from the title role in Dr

Who after the current series?

9. The Gerry and the Pacemakers hit ‘You Will Never Walk Alone’ was taken from
which Rogers and Hammerstein musical?

10. Real name Mark Hoyle, he has claimed the Christmas number 1 position in the
UK singles chart for the last three years under what name?

© N

GM SOAR o GWL Services
CHIMNEY SWEEP v George W Leathard \u
25 years+ experience - fully insured Established 1995

Interior / Exterior

Painting & Decorating

Home Maintenance
Xk %k %k

TEL 01524 770194

84 Sycamore Road
Brookh
ookhouse No job too small

Nr Lancaster Good quality work at affordable prices
LA2 9PE Reliable and trustworthy
Local to Halton
For free estimates telephone
Lancaster 849495
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Halton Village

Butchers

For All Your Fresh Meats, Vegetables & Country
Foods

Lakeland Beef & Free Range Pork,

all locally and ethically sourced
Speciality Own Made Burgers and Sausages

99 High Road, Halton LA2 6PS 01524 811301

haltonvillagebutchers.co.uk

11. One England cricketer tested positive for Covid when arriving in Sri Lanka for the
recent tour, which one?

12. Often referred to as a Peewit, Chewit or even a Pie-Wipe in local dialect, what is
the proper name of this common bird?

13. British Airways retired the last of a famous aircraft fromit’s fleet in October 2020,
which aircraft?

14. Which city in Galicia in Northwest Spain is the culmination of a pilgrimage route
and the alleged burial place of St James?

15. Riyadh is the capital city of which state?

16. Which athlete told his family they could shoot him if he went near a boat after
winning rowing gold at the 1996 Olympics, he also won gold at the 2000 games?

17. Dave Keuning, Ronnie Vannucci Jnr, and Brandon Flowers are most closely
associated with which band?

18. Recently deceased football manager Tommy Docherty was talking about which
former player when he said that ‘he only lacked one thing.... ability’?

19. Which motor manufacturer launched its 2CV in 19497

20. Who starred as a detective alongside Brad Pitt in the classic 1995 movie Se7en?

Thanks to our Quizmaster, Mark Drinkall - answers on page 24
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CARE GROUP

\We are proud to announce
that on 2nd November
2020, Holywell® Care
Services in Morecambe g
moved to new offices at i g
135 Balmoral Road, More-
cambe, LA3 1HJ. Please update your records with our new address. Our
phone numbers and email addresses remain the same, as do our website
address and social media accounts.

Holywell’'s new premises offer us the opportunity to better serve our loyal
customers: our dedicated training facilities on the premises enable us to
ensure that our staff acquire the practical skills and knowledge to understand
each client’s needs so that they can provide individualised care and support
to each client. We look forward to continuing to serve your needs and work
with you from our new location.

We are currently recruiting care staff: we seek
é—ﬁ r honest, reliable, friendly, caring, compassionate
.. people who are interested in helping others by

providing care and support to vulnerable people in
the Preston, Lancaster and Morecambe areas.
Please contact us to discuss your interest in work-|
ing with Holywell as soon as possible by phoning
) 01524 418090 or 01772 930323, or emailing

info@holywell.care. Further information is availa-

ble on our website at www.holywell.care. On suc-
cessful completion of an interview, applicants

- have to complete Holywell’s recruitment proce-
m dures and induction training, which includes po-
- lice DBS checks.

\We train successful applicants to ensure that they are equipped to care for
and support our clients who have diverse needs. Holywell Care Services’
care team looks forward to hearing from you.
Holywell® Care Group is an accredited Investor in People and is registered by the
Care Quality Commission (CQC).
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BROADBAND FOR THE RURAL NORTH, B4RN

ACT NOW, YOU HAVE NOTHING o pressure to take the B4RN service
TO LOSE after. So if you think there is even the
If you don't do this, and you end up smallest chance you may be interested,
taking B4RN between March 2021 and Please don't miss out. Register now,
March 2022, you will miss out on a free there is nothing lost.

grant payment of £150 for yourself or Scan  the QR code or visit
the Halton Village Community Fund. The https://b4rn.org.uk/getb4rn

deadline for government (DCMS) fund-WHAT IS THE £150 GRANT FOR?

ing registrations is 28th February 2021.We claim grants against properties that
This is the last chance you have to regis- 80 live with the B4RN service in the fund-
ter your property for the grant. ing window. The government pays these
B4RN has a period of 12 months after from the Department of Digital, Culture,
your registration date to activate the Media & Sport (DCMS). The value of DC-
grant against your property. B4RN can MS grants paid to B4RN are:

only activate a grant for a property that: - £3500 for a property that has a regis-
1. Has registered before the deadline.  tered business operating from it

2. Has chosen to take B4RN in the follow-- £1500 for a residential property

ing 12-month window. This money is to reimburse all infrastruc-
Anyone registered that decides not to ture providers, in our case B4RN, for the
take the B4RN service will see the regis- initial investment they are making. BARN
tration lapse after 12 months. This is the makes a portion of these funds (£150)
only loss. There is no cost to you for available to registered & activated prop-
registering, and there is no commitment erties, for completing the connection

Anne Salmon Soft Furnishings—Halton
Consult * Design * Create * Supply * Fit
Quality, Service and Affordability are my priorities in
helping you achieve your dream home interior.

¢ Roman Blinds + Box and Scatter Cushions
¢ Custom made Curtains ¢ Swags and Tails
¢ Pelmets / Valances ¢ Tiebacks

¢ Track Fitting Service Available

For a Free Home Visit and Estimate
Tel : Mobile 07831329469 or 01524 811374
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from the edge of your property to your

house. PRATTLE QUlZ ANSWERS

The connection is usually a simple task
that involves laying 7mm ducting from

the box at the uew?aalq uedio|\
edge of your property to the wall of the Q
house where you wish the connection to ® uR04319

enter. (Advice is available from your
Street Rep). Where this process is com-
pleted by volunteers from the village SI9||1Y dYL
the £150 is paid into a Halton village
Community Fund.

Register now, there is nothing to lose.
Scan the QR code or |visit
https://b4rn.org.uk/getb4rn D eja1sodwo) ap o8enjues
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-_Klnd!mg * Firelighters * Briquettes * Pellets
~~ +Top Soil* Compost+Bark :

swea]

pue||oH sjoof

ua3ewsay 1e adpuug ayl

01524 812476
| d t |( weJsgoud |emd1yjo ue
www.logsdirecr.co.u Ul SUIJJBA PIAOD J3Zl)d SY) DAI9IY

Free local delivery (min order required)
Brooklands Farm, Addington Road, Lancaster, LA2 6PG. ”38 u ||0:)
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LUNE VALLEY COMMUNITY LAND TRUST

NEWS ON COMMUNITY HOMES FOR HALTON

teee_______ GOOD TIDINGS mer). So the development is close to
- FOR 2021! going ahead!
Several key deci- What a contrast between the previous
| sions have now quiet months waiting for these crucial
moved our Mill factorsto succeed, to the present! So we
it Lane, Halton have much to do now on the legal, finan-
il n j project substan- cial and design fronts, to be ready to
FEMBURITY LARE TRUST tially forward. In start construction in late spring.
November, we selected our contractor — If you have any questions or would like
Tyson’s of Blackpool. In December, Lan- tojoin Lune Valley CLT, please contact us
caster City Council granted planning per- at: info@lunevalleyclt.org.
mission for our 20 affordable homes on Background information along with the
the Mill Lane site. Now Homes England minutes of our regular meetings can be
has just awarded our partners South found on the Lune Valley Community
Lakes Housing a substantial grant to- Land Trust website
wards building the homes. The Commu- www.lunevalleyclt.org. If you wish to ex-
nity Land Trust already has an option press an interest in living in one of the
agreement to purchase the site, and homes, please use the link on the web-
now hopes to complete the purchase site in Get Involved/Affordable Housing
with a grant from Lancaster City Council Enquiries.
(which Councillors agreed to in the sum-

G*J JACKS
Plorbing & Heating L12

Plumbing; Gas (including LPG); Oil; Heating;

Complete Bathrooms; Lead work Specialist
Tel: 01524 811742 2 YEAR GUARANTEE  Mobile: 07713900773

Friendly, Reliable Service
safe corclREGISTERED OFTEC REGISTERED

REGISTER
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CATON CLUBS NEWS

CATON AND BROOKHOUSE
FRIENDSHIP CLUB

Good news at last, the vaccine against
the Covid-19 virus is now being rolled out.
We can start to hope that our first trip
out to Boundary Mill on the 15th of April
looks more hopeful. Watch this space
for more information as we receive it.

In the meantime, at the time of writing,
we hope to have held our AGM at 2pm
on the 21st of January in the Hall at the
Victoria Institute. All the government in-
structions on distancing, mask wearing
and hand sanitizing will still be compulso-
ry. Any changes to the AGM booking will
be posted in the Victoria Institute or by
calling our secretary.

There will be the opportunity to elect
your committee and pick up the updates
for the 2021 programme. Just to confirm
the 2020 membership cards with the
updates will be used.

Also there will be free annual member-
ship for paid up 2020 members, the
membership fee for new members will
be £5.00. The committee wish all mem-
bers a happy and safe 2021.

For further information please call our
secretary, Benita, on 01524 771943.
CATON THEATRE INTEREST GROUP
We are keeping our fingers crossed and
have started taking bookings for our
2021 booking on the 26th of June, for a
matinee performance of the hit West
End comedy ‘one man two governors’ at
the Octagon Theatre, Bolton. The cost
for theatre and coach will be advertised
as soon as we receive them.

Our theatres have suffered badly this
year and the last thing us theatre lovers
want is to lose them. Putting your name
on the list is just a show of interest until
the payment date later in the year. We
are sure the knowledge that people are
booking again will be a welcome boost to
the theatre owners, staff and actors.

To book or for further information call
Jean on 01524 770980 or Benita on
01524 771943.

E > CEL
FITNESS

PERSONAL TRAINING STUDIO

NEW TO HALTON

Strength & Conditioning Training

Individual, couples & group
sessions available

Most efficient way to lose fat
and build muscle tone

Transformation in 8 weeks!

X

Individuals from just £21 per hour!
Join a group for less than £5 per session!

Beginners welcome!

DON'T GiET SKINNY, GIET STRONG!

For more information call Anthony

on 07967 630 338
or visit www.excelfitnesslancaster.co.uk

26



HAPPENINGS AT HALTON MILL

www.haltonmill.org.uk

CONCERTS, DANCE,

GENEROSITY AND BIKES!

CHRISTMAS APPEAL SUCCESS

A massive thank you to everyone who
contributed to Halton Mill’s Christmas
appeal to provide presents for children
who would otherwise go without. It far
surpassed our expectations. Mandy
Blackwell, who runs her recruitment
agency from the Mill, promised 90
presents plus stocking fillers and toilet-
ries to West End Impact in Morecambe.
In the end people donated more than
220 presents, so we were able to give
some to The Ridge Community Centre in
Lancaster as well. We also had over £500
donated in cash (which will go towards
buying a mini bus to provide help to
homeless people). And one very kind
person donated 85 pairs of new pyjamas,
one for each child on the Ridge, so that
was an interesting logistical 'nice to have’

cternal
Gardegns

Garden Maintenance,
Renovation and Construction

Friendly, Reliable and Professional
Gardening Service from a
Knowledgeable Plantsman

Most aspects of Soft and Hard
Landscaping undertaken

Call John Elliott on (01524 811360)

problem for Mandy, getting all the right
sizes for each family.

Our thanks to Mandy, who worked in-
credibly hard organising the appeal and
making sure each organisation got what
they needed. She tells us that the feed-
back made it all worthwhile: ‘At the
Ridge on the 23rd December | was fortu-
nate enough to watch Father Christmas
meet each child and give them a bag
which included the presents that we
had collected. It was a real joy to see
how happy each child was as they were
given their bag. Feedback on the gifts
was ‘amazing’ and ‘brilliant’. We also
had an email from West End Impact to
say how absolutely thrilled they were
with our gifts and donations of toiletries.
A massive thank you once again to all
who took the time to wrap a gift and
bring it to the Mill. It was a fantastic
community effort and much appreciat-
ed’.

VIRTUAL CONCERTS AND THE
CHANCE TO DANCE

Our other successful fundraising event
was run by Fiona Frank, who, until Sep-
tember, was Mill operations manager.
She organised a virtual concert, Musical
Journeys — a concert for new beginnings,
to raise funds for local charity Global
Link, who want to create a centre for
refugees and asylum seekers in Lancas-
ter. Nearly 200 people attended the con-
cert, streamed live via Zoom to their
homes and it raised nearly £2,000 for
the new centre.
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Carol M Sedgwick
BSc (Hons), HCPC, SCP

St &

CARNFORTH
Chiropody /
Podiatry Treatments

Member of the Health &

Private Clinic in Carnforth Care Profession Council

Cell No: 07725300290
Work No: 01524 730179

S &

carol@carnforthchiropodist.co.uk

Your wellbeing always

www.carnforthchiropodist.co.uk L
comes first

Following this success, the indefatigable
Fiona has been persuaded to organise a
second fundraiser via Zoom. Musical
Journeys 2 — a fundraising concert and
dance party - tells the story of immigra-
tion into the UK through English, Irish,
Jewish, Caribbean and Syrian music,
dance and song. There'll be a chance to
learn some dances from the places that
immigrants have been drawn from
through the last 200 years, as well as to
hear great music from our impressive
performers. At this event Lancaster mu-
sicians Jane Lawrence, Ben Farmer, Sian
Phillips and Paul Sherwood will again be
joined by Syrian virtuoso viola player
Raghad Haddad, a refugee now settled
in the UK. New arrivals for this concert
include Irish musician Bev Whelan, and
Syrian dancer, Berlin based Medhad
Aldaabal.

Musical Journeys 2 takes place on Sun-
day, 21 February at 7:30 p.m. There will
also be afternoon dance workshops.
Tickets are £10, £2.50 (concessions), £25

28

(supporting), free for refugees and asy-
lum seekers. To register and for more
information go to:
www.tinyurl.com/lancasterdance
MOBILE CYCLE REPAIRS

We have, unsurprisingly, not been able
to welcome many new people to work
from the Mill during the pandemic: in
fact we've been encouraging people to
work from home when possible in line
with Government guidelines. But we
have had one new business turn up —
Sunflower Cycles, a mobile cycle repair
business run by Yim and Deborah, who
moved to Lancaster from Shropshire a
few months ago. They have temporarily
taken over our café space, which is
closed while we can’t run events. It
seemed a good business to support dur-
ing the pandemic when we are all being
encouraged to seek out our old bicycles
and get cycling again. As a mobile service,
they come out to you.

Yim — who is a City and Guilds trained
bicycle mechanic — will assess your bike,

Rapid Computer Support

Millennium Computers, Warton
For Home and Business  ESTABLISHED 1998

e Computer Repair Specialist

¢ Onsite / Workshop Repairs & Upgrades

¢ Broadband Installation and Repairs

¢ Fixed Prices Repairs, No hourly charge

* New PCs, Laptops and Tablets

o Wired & Wireless Networks,

¢ Support / Repairs for PCs, Laptops, Macs

01524 733970 P Te¢




discuss with you what needs doing and
what you want: there is no call out fee
for the service and no obligation to go
ahead with the repairs. If you do want
to go ahead, Yim can either repair your
bike on site (for small repairs) or take
your bicycle away and return it to you
repaired at a convenient time. They
deal with anything from minor repairs
and punctures, to rebuilds, upgrades,
wheel building and general advice on
bicycles. While they don't specialise in
electric bikes, they are able to trouble
shoot most of the standard problems.
Deborah does the administration and
accounts and like Yim, she’s passionate
about cycling. Contact them on 07486
886 403 or via Sunflower Cycles on Face-
book.

LUNESIDE ENGINEERING HERITAGE
PROIJECT

In mid-January, we had two Lancaster
University postgraduate students start-
ing work on the Heritage Lottery funded
project to catalogue and package our
collection of materials about Luneside

which occupied Halton Mill before we
took it over. Lauren Snooks and Michael
Hall will be with us over 10 weeks work-
ing to interpret the material that has
been catalogued so far by volunteers
from the Halton with Aughton Heritage
Group. The aim is to identify material
from the archive that can be presented
in various forms including on our web-
site and social media pages, on display
banners and, we hope, in an exhibition
held at the Mill once we can fully re-
open.

YOGA, PILATES, MEDITATION AND

MORE ONLINE

Though the River Room is closed — or

was at time of writing — Rebecca and
some other tutors are continuing to of-
fer classes online. Contact Rebecca on
rebecca@theriverroom.org.uk for de-
tails.

Alison, Chris and Amber

Halton Mill, Mill Lane, Halton LA2 6ND
www.haltonmill.org.uk
greenelephant@haltonmill.org.uk

Engineering, the Polish run factory
e Dog Boarding Hest Bank
e Dog Daycare
e Cat Boarding ? Kennels
e Small Animal “Professional Care For Your Pet”

& Bird Boarding
Dog Grooming
Collection &
Delivery Service
e Secure Field Hire

Email: info@hestbankkennels.co.uk
Web: www.hestbankkennels.co.uk

Call: 01524 822473
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YOUR LOCAL COUNCILLORS

HALTON WITH AUGHTON PARISH COUNCIL
LIST OF COUNCILLORS AS AT JAN 2021

CHAIR: Cllr. Carol Slinger, Tel: 01524 811027; carol.slinger@hotmail.co.uk
Clir. Brian Jefferson, Tel: 01524 811837; piperswood@btinternet.com
Clir. Chris Coates, Tel: 07426 701155; chris@utopia-britannica.org.uk

Cllr. Anne Lamb, Tel: 01524 811052; annelamb27@hotmail.com

Cllr. Naomi Turner, Tel: 07738 586107; naomismith1210@hotmail.com
Cllr. Claire Buntin, contact details to follow

Cllr. Joe McAleer, contact details to follow

Cllr. Jonathan Sewell, contact details to follow

Parish Clerk & Financial Officer: Luke Mills, Tel 07980 000682;
clerk@haltonwithaughton-pc.gov.uk

Parish Council meetings are held at the Centre on the second Wednesday
of each month (excluding August) at 7:15pm - all welcome!
www.haltonwithaughton-pc.gov.uk

3k 3k 3k 3k %k %k %k %k ¥

LANCASTER CITY COUNCILLOR
Cllr Kevin Frea, Tel: 07716 246 672, kfrea@lancaster.gov.uk

For Personal Caring Attention

Clift Small Funeral Service

Independent Family Firm

Private Chapels, Prepaid Funeral Plans
Monumental Masonry

20 Brookhouse Road, Caton. Tel: (01524) 770886 (24 hrs)
33 Claremont Road, Morecambe. Tel: (01524) 424072 (24 hrs)
91 Main Road, Bolton-le-Sands. Tel: (01524) 736166 (24 hrs)




PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

NEW PARISH COUNCIL COUNCILLORS
We are pleased to announce that the
Parish Council is now back to full
strength. The following residents offered
to help, so the Council agreed to co-opt
them at the January meeting:

e Claire Buntin

e Joe McAleer

e Jonathan Sewell

FLOODING UPDATES

The Parish Council has finally managed to
see a version of the Flood Risk Manage-
ment Study report instigated by County
Council following the flooding in 2015 &
2017. It appears to be a desk-based re-
port, which has not utilised the knowl-
edge of local residents or considered the
state of the actual drainage system; con-
sequently, the Parish Council is con-
cerned that the analysis is flawed.

The Parish Council hopes to work with
the recently formed Flood Action Group
to apply pressure on the relevant author-

ities and organisations in order to better
mitigate future flooding.

BANKING NEAR THE CENTRE

Sections of the banking to the side of the
Centre have collapsed; we believe this is
at least partly due to people digging into
it. We would ask people not to dig into
the bank and if you see anyone doing
this then please report it to the Clerk or
the Centre. Further digging risks destabil-
ising the bank since it used to be an old
Victorian tip. In order to reinforce the
banking, the Council is considering the
construction of another supporting wall.

Luke Mills, Parish Clerk
e: clerk@haltonwithaughton-pc.gov.uk,
m: 07980 000 682

Bay Vets

01524 32696
015395 62770

Lancaster

Milnthorpe

info@bayvets.co.uk

“The Community Vets”

We are a growing independent veterinary practice, with tailored health care for your pet,
This is delivered by our passionate and knowledgeable team, in a versatile, supportive
and welcoming environment where everyone is valued. We look after your pet through-
out their life from everyday health advice to emergency help and expert referral care.

24 hours emergency service

Morecambe 01524 410867

Caton 01524 770615

www.bayvets.co.uk
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BRIDGES&CO

FINANCIAL CONSULTANCY

FINANCIAL ADVISERS BASED IN HALTON

We offer specialist face-to-face advice in any of
the following areas:

INVESTMENT PLANNING
RETIREMENT PLANNING AND PENSIONS
AUTO-ENROLMENT
MORTGAGES AND RE-MORTGAGING

LIFE ASSURANCE

Your home may be repossessed if you do not keep up repayments
on your mortgage or any other loan secured on it.

Tel: 01524 68812
Email: admin.bridges@sjpp.co.uk
Web: www.bridgesandco.co.uk

Braestone, Kirkby Lonsdale Road, Halton, LA2 6PH
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BUS SERVICES IN BRIEF

Timetables are available in the library or check www.stagecoachbus.com/timetables

TO LANCASTER

Mon-Sat: No 49 from High Road: 0722, 0752, 0807, 0922 then 1/2 hourly until
1522, 1737, 1837, 1937, 2052 (490)

No 80/81 from Low Road: 0716, 0801, 0941, 1001, 1056, 1236, 1336, 1436, 1536
(S0), 1637, 1812

Sun and BH: No 81 from Low Road; 0955 then hourly until 1855

TO KELLETS, CARNFORTH AND WARTON
No 49 from High Road; Mon-Sat; 0947, then hourly until 1447, 1547 (NSch),
1632, 1732

TO INGLETON VIA BENTHAM
No 80 from Low Road; Mon-Sat; 0742, 1014, 1214, 1414, 1739

TO KIRKBY LONSDALE
No 81 from Low Road; Mon-Sat; 0857, 1114, 1314 (Ing), 1539 (Ing), 1629 (NSch,
Ing on Sat), 1841. Sun and BH; 0927 then hourly until 1827

FROM LANCASTER TO HALTON

No 49 Mon-Sat; Stand 13; 0700, 0750, 0905, 0930, then 1/2 hourly until 1500,
1530 [SO], 1615 then hourly to 1915

No 80/81 Mon-Sat; 0730, 0845, 1000 then hourly to 1400, 1525, 1615 [Nsch],
1725, 1830

LAST BUSES BACK TO HALTON FROM

Lancaster 1915 (1815 on Sun/BH)

Carnforth 1713, then 2028 (490) (no direct service Sun/BH)
Kirkby Lonsdale 1716 (1815 on Sun/BH)

Ingleton 1701 (no service Sunday)

There are more buses to Kirkby Lonsdale from Denny Beck, including a Mon-Sat
1815 return, Stagecoach tickets not valid.

SO - Saturdays Only NSch - Not school days
BH - Bank Holidays Ing - Continues to Ingleton after Kirkby Lonsdale
490 - Service 490, Stagecoach tickets not valid

DIAL A BUS Book on: 01524 425902; email: itslancastermorecambe@lancashire.gov.uk

~ protect yourself and others from Covid-19 — mask up on public transport ~
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OTHER SERVICES

OTHER SERVICES:

LIBRARY: Tues, 1-7pm; Wed, 9-1pm; Fri, 1-5pm; Sat, 9-1pm. Tel 0300 123 6703
and 0300 123 6704 for automated renewal service. Currently closed due to
Covid regulations.

SURGERY: Halton Medical Centre, 110 High Rd 811226. Mon to Fri 8:00am-
12:30pm and 1:30-5:30pm. Pre-booked appointments only.

POLICE: Community police 101, Police station 01524 463333
POST OFFICE: (In the Pharmacy) Mon, Wed, Fri 9:30-12:30 & 1:00-4:00

PHARMACY: Mon — Fri 9:00-5:30; tel 812149, closed Saturdays & Sundays

USEFUL LINKS

Community run Car Club: www.lancar.org.uk

Halton Juniors FC: www.haltonjuniorsfc.com

Halton Lune Hydro: www.haltonlunehydro.org

Halton Mill: www.haltonmill.org.uk

Halton Social Club: email haltonsocialclub@gmail.com

Halton United Reformed Church: www.nlancsurc.org.uk then click on ‘Halton’
Lancaster CoHousing: www.lancastercohousing.org.uk

Parish Council: www.haltonwithaughton-pc.gov.uk

St Wilfrid’s Church: www.achurchnearyou.com/halton-st-wilfrid-church

St Wilfrid’s Church of England Primary School: www.st-wilfrids.lancs.sch.uk

The Centre@Halton: www.haltoncentre.org/

The Prattle: email haltonprattle@btinternet.com
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SOMETHING TO SMILE ABOUT 9

A Spanish teacher was explaining to her
class that in Spanish, unlike English,
nouns are designated as either mascu-
line or feminine. House, for instance, is
feminine, ‘la casa’. Pencil, however, is
masculine, ‘el lapiz’. A student asked
‘what gender is ‘computer’.
Instead of giving the answer, the teacher
split the class into two groups, male and
female, and asked them to decide for
themselves whether computers should
be masculine or feminine. Each group
was asked to give four reasons for its
recommendation.
The men’s group decide that computers
should be feminine gender because;-

No one but their creator understands

their internal logic.

The native language they use to com-

municate with other computers is im-

:Thank you to the kind person who§
ipicked up my TSB debit card outside:
: Halton Post office and took it through!
Eto TSB in Morecambe. They rang mei
i from the bank later that day and told:
i me that someone had handed it in. It§
iwas a very kind thing to do and | reaIIy§
appreaate living in an area where peo=
pIe are so honest. Sue

possible to understand for anyone
else.
Even the smallest mistakes are stored
in long term memory for possible lat-
er retrieval.
As soon as you make a commitment
to one, you find yourself spending
half your pay cheque on accessories
for it.
The women’ group, however, concluded
that computers should be masculine be-
cause:
In order to do anything with them,
you first have to turn them on.
They have a lot of data but still can’t
think for themselves.
They are supposed to help you solve
problems, but half the time they are
the problem.
As soon as you commit to one, you
realise that if you had waited a little
longer, you could have got a better
model.
The women won!

Mobile Gents Barber

Now in your area

x Call Scott X

07564 089632
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Finest Fish & Chips

'*Pager beeps flashes and wbrates when food is ready

z-.;

Thank you for your support

We would like to thank everyone for their patience and understanding as
we have made a number of adjustments to the way we work following
lockdown. In order to keep staff and customers safe and healthy we
have introduced measure such as only accepting contactless card
payments, restricting entry into the shop and the introduction of a pager
system that lets you know when your food is ready for collection.

We know none of this is ideal, and your continued custom despite these
obstacles is very much appreciated. Thank you!

159 High Road Halton, LA2 6PY

01524 812225




